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President’s Report 
The summer season is in full swing – so I hope you 
are serving some aces and enjoying the (mostly) 
good tennis weather. The season has started 
strongly with a high level of participants. We have 
690 members currently and a band of willing 
volunteers who help to run our competitions, social 
hits, social events and tournaments. They are the 
unsung heroes and heroines, who make it all 
possible for us to come and enjoy the tennis that we 
play. Thanks to all those people. 
  

Committee 
Special thanks to the Committee members who 
offered themselves for another year to continue the 
fine work of the Committee. These members put in untold hours ensuring we have 
a well run organisation. Thanks to the Committee, we are in good shape in all 
aspects of the organisation. As a Committee, we will continue to explore ways for 
improvement and welcome your thoughts at any time. Thanks to John Butterworth 
and Tony Murphy, who stood down from the Committee at the AGM. Their work 
was much appreciated. 
 

Life Membership 
Two long serving and dedicated Committee members were awarded life 
membership at the Annual General Meeting.  Lorna Harmer and John Butterworth  
were recognised for their fine contributions to the development of the organisation 
over many years. They have been part of the leadership team that has built a very 
strong base for Tennis Seniors’ SA and their efforts are recognised in this 
prestigious award. 
 

Strategic Plan 
The strategic plan has been finalised and will be on the website. This is an 
aspirational document which the Committee commits itself to implementing over 
the next few years. The Committee will keep you updated on its progress but some 
of the key areas are: 

 Growth of the membership base, particularly increasing the number of 
female participants. 

 Maximising the clubhouse facilities at South Park. 
 Continuing to grow seniors’ tennis in the regional areas. 
 Being innovative in offering playing opportunities for people of all 

standards. 
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State Championships 
Congratulations to all participants in the recent State Championships. It is the 
pinnacle of individual competition for seniors in South Australia. Well done to all 
the winners and thanks to everyone involved in organising and running the event. It 
takes a lot of effort to make it happen and to run so smoothly. Thank you one and 
all. 
Australian Championships 
South Australia will be well represented again in the teams and individual’s events. 
Good luck and represent the State well in Canberra. The new tennis facilities in 
Canberra will receive a great christening through this event. 
Hockey/Tennis Working Party 
There has been a working party established to look at the future of the South Park 
site in the light of the Adelaide City Council’s Parklands Master Plan.  This 
working party will look at the opportunities to improve facilities at South Park as 
well as ways in which the tennis/hockey partnership can be used to its fullest 
potential. We will keep you updated as things develop. 
 
I hope you and all those dear to you have a peace-filled Christmas.  
Enjoy playing, watching and socialising over the coming months. 
 
John Haren 
President, Tennis Seniors’ SA 

 

 

 
CITY V NORTHERN AREAS, 2015 

 
AT 
 

 SOUTH PARK TENNIS COMPLEX, GREENHILL ROAD, UNLEY  
 

Nominations are called for to play 
for the city against Northern Areas 
on Sunday  March  2015 at 10.0am 

 
Nomination forms are included in this issue of SAVET 
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For Your Diary 
 South Australia 
 Tuesdays Social Tennis (I0.00am start – if hot 8.30am) 

Saturday 7th February – Quiz Night at South Park 
City v Northern Areas – South Park  15th March 
Clare SA Masters Games  - 26th  to 29th  March 2015 
Berri Carnival - 16th to 18th May 2015  

 
 
 

Australian Championships   
ACT  5th to 16th   January 2015 

    
 
 

Closing Dates for Editorial – 25th  January  2015 
 

Please send to: 
Mrs Janet Wang 

63/170 Oaklands Rd 
Glengowrie   5044 

 
Phone 8376 8765   Mobile 0408 123 356     

janet.wang@bigpond.com 
 

 
 
 

 
Tennis Seniors of SA  - Secretary’s phone number. 

 
Please be advised that the telephone number for all enquiries for Tennis 
Seniors and the phone number to contact the Secretary is  now  8376 
8765 or 0408 123 356  
 
Thanks, Janet Wang 
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The West Beach Community Bank 
Tennis Seniors South Australian Championships  

9th to 12th November 2014 
 
The West Beach Community Bank Tennis Seniors SA Championships were held at 
the Tennis Seniors Greenhill Road Headquarters South Park. One hundred and two 
players entered the tournament, which was an increase of three players on last year. 
We had sixteen interstate visitors. Hopefully next year, we can entice more 
interstate and local players to participate. 
 
There were many excellent matches, which were played in a friendly, but 
competitive spirit. Congratulations to all players for their efforts and also to the 
winners. 
 
The presentation of medals and prize money was on Wednesday night and was 
attended by many players and friends. The West Beach and Districts Community 
Bank was represented by Peter Hodgkison, who presented Dennis Haupt (Vice-
President) with a replica cheque for $31,000 representing their sponsorship over 
the period of their involvement (see front cover).  He was assisted by Terry 
McClean in the presentation of the medals and prize money. Our sincere thanks go 
to The West Beach and Districts Community Bank and the other sponsors for their 
continued support over the years. Hopefully, this will continue in the future. 
 
My thanks go to all the volunteers for their time and effort before and during the 
tournament. 
Tournament Committee: Marie Stevens, Janet Wang, 
Dennis Haupt and Barbara Mathews and also to Jan 
Walczak (Referee) and Brian Arnold (assistant 
referee). My thanks also go to Sue Hand and her many 
helpers who did a great job in supplying lunches and 
meals each day and also for the supper on presentation 
night. All the helpers behind the bar, also to the cooks 
who cooked the BBQ’s and Louis Kemmenary for 
preparing the grounds. Without the support of these people, we would not have had 
a successful tournament. 
 

Elaine Caldana 
Tournament Director 
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Tournament Winners and Runners-up 
 

EVENT WINNER RUNNER UP 
MS 35 IPIN Andrew Tavella Adrian Muscillo 
MS 40 IPIN Shane Sterzl Rino Traforti 
MS 50 IPIN Martin Warwick Vlad Ejov 
MS 55 IPIN Ray Furness Greg Parker 
MS 60 IPIN Steven Fine Michael Clayton 
MS 65 IPIN Rob Bickmore John McDonald 
MS 70 IPIN John Butler Peter Dawe 
MS 80 IPIN Colin Parker Ron Moulton 
MD 35 IPIN Scott Hughes-David Mullins Andrew Schuelke-Rino Traforti 
MD 50 IPIN Michael Degenhart-Greg Parker Kym Sladden-Scott Trestrail 
MD 55 IPIN Ray Furness-John McDonald Rob Bickmore-Graham Chilman 
MD 65 IPIN Roger Davey-David Cadman John Butler-John Scollin 
MD 40 Ian Delbridge-Trevor Reeves Mark Swanbury-Andrew Thiel 
MD 65   Rob Hann-Ernest Stevenson Don Burgess-Rod Cook 
MCD Doubles 
110 

Graham Chilman 
Mark Swanbury 

Adam Chan 
Thomas Thekkumury 

MCD Doubles 
120 

David Cadman 
Peter Dawe 

John Butler 
John Scollin 

MCD Doubles 
140 

Don Burgess 
Peter Dawe 

Gordon Fry 
Theo Weinmann 

WS 45 IPIN Michelle Leyden Chris Luhrs 
WS 50 IPIN Narelle Raftery Wanda Howes 
 

WD 40 Wanda Howes-Lesley Walton Susie Clapton-Chris Luhrs 
WD 60 Pauline Fielden-Pauline Ward Chris Cave-Sue Hand 
WCD Doubles 
100 

Wanda Howes 
Lesley Walton 

Chris Flynn 
Anke Koelman 

WCD Doubles 
130 

Pauline Fielden 
Pauline Ward 

Chris Cave 
Sue Hand 

XD 35 Greg Parker-Lucy Steinberner Mark Swanbury -Michelle Leyden 
XD 50 Ron Evans-Lesley Walton Kym Sladden-Wendy Doolette 
XD 65 Tats Sakai-Pauline Ward Don Burgess-Cathy Chapman 
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The Winners 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
) 

 
 

Michelle Leyden was presented with her medal and cheque for the 
Women’s 45+ IPIN singles, in which she defeated Chris Luhrs. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Shane Sterzl congratulated by Peter Hodgkison as winner of the  
Men’s 40 IPIN Singles, in which he defeated Rino Traforti. 
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IPIN Singles Winners 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ray Furness was the winner of the Men’s 55+ 
IPIN Singles, defeating Greg Parker. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rob Bickmore was the winner of the Men’s 65+ 
IPIN Singles, defeating John McDonald 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Colin Parker outlasted Ron Moulton in the final of the  
 Men’s 80+ IPIN Singles 
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IPIN Doubles Winners 
 

  
 
 

Men’s35+IPIN Doubles, 
 David Mullins and Scott Hughes 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Men’s 50+ IPIN Doubles, 
Greg Parker and Mike 

Degenhart  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Men’s 55+ IPIN Doubles, 
Ray Furness and John McDonald 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Men’s 65+ IPIN Doubles, 
David Cadman and Roger 
Davey 
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Winners of Women’s Doubles 
 
 
 
 
Lesley Walton receiving one 
of her three trophies from 
Peter Hodgkison 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Lesley with Wanda Howes  
were the winners of the 
Women’s 40+ Doubles 
and the Women’s 100+ 
Combined Age Doubles 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Pauline Ward and Pauline 
Fielden, winners of the 
Women’s 60+ Doubles and the 
Women’s 130+ Combined Age 
Doubles, with Terry McClean 
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Winners of Other Men’s Doubles 
 

Ian Delbridge and Trevor Reeves were 
the winners of the Men’s 40+ doubles 

 
 

 
Rob Hann and Ernest Stevenson won the 
Men’s 65+ doubles 
 

 

 
 
 
Mark Swanbury and Graham Chilman 
won the Men’s 110+ Combined Age 
Doubles 
 

 
 
 
Winners of the Men’s 120+Combined 
Age Doubles were Peter Dawe and 
David Cadman 
 
 

 
 
Peter Dawe won the Men’s 140+ 
Combined Age Doubles with Don Burgess 
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Mixed Doubles Winners 
 

 
 
 
Louise Steinberner and Greg 
Parker were the winners of 
the 35+ Mixed Doubles 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
The 50+ Mixed Doubles was 
won by Lesley Walton and Ron 
Evans. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Tats Sakai and Pauline Ward 
won the 65+ Mixed Doubles 
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SUMMER WEEKLY COMPETITIONS 
 
All competitions are now well into their seasons. There are some new team names, 
although some have just re-branded. 
 

Monday Mixed: -  
There are six teams playing in Division 1, with Half Volleys and Hit That being 
the leaders at the end of November. Division 2 also comprises six teams, with 
Sideliners, Fab Five and Footloose leading at this time. 
 

Tuesday Ladies -  
Seven teams nominated for Division 1, but Stayers were forced to withdraw on the 
first night. A redraw was made and points adjusted for that night.  
Currently, NE2-5-11is with 34 points from 5 matches are leading Paragold with 36 
points from 6 matches. Division 2 has six teams with Terriers leading from 
Mixtures and Strings 
 

Wednesday A Grade Men: -  
There are nine teams playing in this competition, with Poker Boys and Hoo Ever 
leading at the end of November. 
 

Thursday B Grade Men: -  
This continues to be the busiest night with nine teams in Division B1with a bye 
each week and ten in Division B2, so all matches still have two courts. Eagles are 
leading B1 from Rabid Racquets, while Tontine Slammers are heading B2 from 
Eagles2 
 

The Daytime Open Competitions :-   
Division 1 has five teams playing two singles and three doubles on a Thursday 
morning and currently Peter’s United are leading from Chris’s Hot Shots. 
There are four teams in Division 2, who play the conventional format of six 
doubles, with Eddie’s Musketeers ahead of Bob’s Mob. 
 

A big thanks must go to our Recording Secretary, Ernest Stevenson, who was faced 
after the Winter Season concluded with making the draws for nine competitions, 
transferring the ResultsVault draws into our style of programme, then setting up 
the recording system for each of our competitions with some being determined 
solely by points, some by a ratio of points to number of matches played and even 
had to sort out the problem created by a team withdrawing once the season had 
started. 
TEAM CAPTAINS constantly need reminding that players new to the association 
MUST be registered on the Match Sheet with family name, given name and a 
middle initial, as these details are needed to enter them in Tennis Australia’s 
database which is used for recording all scores. An indication of any other club that 
they are registered with would also assist the recorders to identify the player. 
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TENNIS SENIORS AUSTRALIA 
YOUNG SENIORS TEAMS SELECTED TO REPRESENT 
AUSTRIALIA IN THE ITF CUPS FOR 2015 IN TURKEY 

 
WOMEN 

 

YOUNG CUP 40+ 1. KELLY PARTRIDGE ©  QLD 
   2. MICHELLE TOWNSON  QLD 
   3. SASCHA MORRIS  NSW *** 
 

COURT CUP 45+ 1. KERRYN CYPRIEN  QLD 
   2. CHRIS LUHRS ©  SA 
   3. LINDA ROBERTS  QLD 
   4. ANNE SAVILLE  VIC 
 

MEN 
 

ITALIA CUP 35+ 1. ANDREW TAVELLA ©  SA 
   2. ADRIAN MUSCILLO  VIC 
   3. ALFONSO SAMMASSIMO VIC 
   4. MICHAEL WALTERS  QLD 
 

TRABERT CUP 40+ 1. JARROD BROADBENT © VIC 
   2. MORGAN YOUNG  VIC 
   3. PAUL MACKNAMARA  QLD 
   4. DAMIEN POUND  VIC 
 

DUBLER CUP 45+ 1. IGOR JOVANOVIC ©  NSW 
   2. GARRY NADEBAUM  SA 
   3. CHRIS O’MARA  QLD 
   4. DARREN BLADE  QLD 
 

*** Must compete in Australian Senior Individual Championships 
in January 2015 to be selected.  
 

RANKING LISTS  
 

Please be advised that TSA Ranking lists are available on the TSA website 
– www.tennisseniors.org.au 

 
Players who are traveling overseas to compete in ITF tournaments MUST 
advise Gail Bates on maxgailbates@bigpond.com that they have played in 
an overseas ITF tournament or their results/points will not be added to their 

TSA rankings 
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Social News 
 
Once again, the Championships rolled around with my committee  and helpers  on 
deck for the four days.  
The Sunday was a full day and after doing sandwiches for lunch, we ended up with 
a barbecue  tea.  We only had 13 prepaid for this, but 48 people attended.  We had 
catered for 50 so we had this covered. The shasliks and sausages were a success 
followed by berries and ice-cream, which we sold over the four days. We had a lot 
of cakes and slices donated over each of the days. 
Again, I thank everyone who contributed.   
Monday and Tuesday nights, we had a Hamburger night and then a sausage 
sizzle which also went over well.  Costs are kept down by the contribution by all 
the helpers and this can be passed on to all who attend the tournament.   
During the day, we were kept entertained by Referee Jan who passed on the 
odd joke or two! 
On the final night we had the presentations, followed by a supper and thanks to all 
who contributed.   
Feedback during the tournament was excellent and this was mainly about our great 
complex and also the amount of volunteers we have in this State for which our 
reputation goes before us.   
 
Thanks to all who helped. 
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
 
Sue Hand. 
 
 
Prior notice of a Quiz Night  to be held at the Clubrooms on Feb. 7th 2015. 
Tables of 10.  Admission $10.00.  7 – 730 start.  More info. Soon!! 
 

 

PRE-SALE – AUSTRALIAN OPEN TICKETS 
 
If you are a registered financial member with MyTennis for the 2013/14 
Membership year, you have EXCLUSIVE access to Australian Open Series Pre-
sale tickets.   
 
Contact Tennis SA office on 7224 8100 

 

  
Page Sixteen 



Web News 
 

Well, here we are, nearly Christmas, where does the time go. Only seems like 
yesterday its was Christmas.  As far as tennis and the Web is concerned, Summer 
competition has started and all the programmes are on the Web under the particular 
night you play.  I am expecting a Tournament report which I will put up as soon as 
I get it.  I believe the Tournament was run extremely well and that Sue Hand and 
her band of helpers did their usual fantastic job catering for the nutritional needs of 
all the competitors and spectators.   
 
There are four ladies and seven men’s teams heading off to Canberra in January for 
the Australian Teams Carnival and I wish them a safe trip and great tennis. It 
would be great to bring home some medals and we certainly have chances in many 
of our teams.  Most of all, have a great time. 
 
If at any time you have anything you think should go on the Web, please don’t 
hesitate to contact me via my email, found in the SAVET or on the Web. 
 
I would also like to take this opportunity to wish you all a 
Merry Christmas and a safe and Happy New Year. 
Sue McKelvie 
 
 Australian websites:  
SA   www.tennisseniors.org.au/sa 
VIC   www.tennisseniorsvictoria.com.au 
QLD   www.tennisseniors.org.au/qld 
NSW www.tennisseniorsnsw.org  
WA   www.tennis.com.au/seniorswa   
ACT  www.tennisseniors.org.au/act 
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2015 AUSTRALIAN  CARNIVAL 
 

CANBERRA ACT  FROM 5TH  TO 16TH JANUARY 2015. 
 

Social Events 
 

Opening Ceremony  5.00pm at National Hockey Centre, $15 per person 
Rhythm & Blues Night – Dickson Tradies $30 
Presentation Dinner  Hellenic Club, 7.00 for 7.30pm $65 (inc two bottles of 
both red and white wine per table) 
 
PRE BOOKINGS ESSENTION FOR CATERED EVENTS, CLOSING 
DATE FOR BOOKINGS IS 12thDECEMBER 2014. 
 
 

WOMEN’S TEAMS TO PLAY FOR SA  
IN CANBERRA 2015 

 
40+ 65+ 
KLAOSEN, Marie FIELDEN, Pauline ©  
LUHRS, Chris VENN, Rosslyn 
MAYNARD, Donna WARD, Pauline 
PARKER, Kathryn WEINERT, Gail 
WELLS, Lynn © WEINMANN, Jeannie 
 WOODS, Judith (Reserve) 
55+  
McKELVIE, Sue 65+ WA 
PAMMENT-KRAFT, Rhonda HILL, Frances 
PARNELL, Lynn 
REYNOLDS, Di 
SZEWCZUK, Ria 
 
65+ 
BRYANT, Sandra 
CAVE, Chris 
HAND, Sue © 
JOHNSON, Carole 
RUSSO, Sue 
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MEN’S TEAMS TO PLAY FOR SA  
IN CANBERRA 2015 

 
 

40+ 70+/1 
BREWSTER, Andrew ADAM, Ken (WA) 
HUGHES, Scott© BURGESS, Don 
MULLINS, David DAWE, Peter © 
MURRAY, Guy HANN, Robert 
TAVELLA, Andrew HAUPT, Dennis 
TRAFORTI, Rino WEINMANN, Theo 
STEPHENSON, Tim 
 70+/2 
50+ DOEPEL, Joan (WA) 
DEGENHART, Michael NEWBY, Orrin © 
PARKER, Greg OST, Les 
SCHUELKE, Andrew SCRUTTON, Dennis (NT) 
SWANBURY, Mark © SCOTT, Don (WA) 
THIEL, Andrew SEBASTYAN, Frank 
WATSON, Bruce 
 80+ 
60+ DRUMMOND, Eddie 
ALTMAN ,Chris FINN, Robert 
CHILMAN, Graham HILL. Ray 
DELBRIDGE, Ian © MOULTON, Ron © 
FURNESS, Ray YOUNG, Henry 
REEVES, Trevor 
RUSSO, Ron 
 
65+ 
BICKMORE, Rob 
DAVEY, Roger © 
FRANKLIN, Terry (WA) 
HORSMAN, Mike 
McDONALD, John 
MANDER, Colin 
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COURT MAINTENANCE  
AND SAND LEVELS 

 
The Tennis Seniors SA committee is responsible for ensuring that the carpet 
surface of our South Park courts is maintained in good repair.  This has involved 
conducting regular inspections of the surface, as well as repairing minor tears and 
lifted edges when needed. 
 
Sand level in the carpet is one important feature of carpet maintenance.  The 
Committee is aware that some players have expressed concern about the amount of 
sand in the carpet.  Comments have varied and a few players have considered the 
sand level to be too low.  In contrast, the majority of players have expressed the 
view that there is too much sand in the carpet, making it more difficult to establish 
a good foot-holding.   
 
We considered that we should provide some brief information for members about 
the sand levels for carpet courts.  We are advised that there are optimal sand levels 
for carpet courts, which minimise wear of the carpet pile when tennis is played.  
Reduced sand levels promote rapid wear of the courts.  The sand levels on our 
courts have been reviewed regularly and will continue to be reviewed, to ensure the 
sand amount is in line with recommended levels. 
 
 
 

 
THANK    YOU 
 
Helen, Darren and Leigh Schreier  
would like to thank members who 
expressed their condolences and sympathy 
with flowers, cards and phone calls on 
the passing on of Toby, husband and father 
on  1st November 2014 
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South East News  
President – Trish Douglas, 0407 611 632 
Secretary – Marg Jude, 8723 0014 or 0428 230 014 
Vice President  Wendy McDonald  
Assistant Secretary Bronwyn Neil     
Publicity Officer: Helen Rathjen  
General Committee:      Tut Agnew, Christine Cram and Bob Brown  
 

South East tennis seniors travelled to Murray Bridge to participate in a tennis 
challenge with the Riverland and Murray Bridge players on the lawn courts at Sturt 
Reserve on 9th November. 
 

 
 

From left...Trish Douglas, Kerrie MacDonald, Bill Chapman, Wendy MacDonald, 
Peter Evans (winning man), Ray Hill, Fran Hill, Bronwyn Neill, Marlene Bull, 
Helen Rathjen (winning lady) and Necia Evans. 
  

Drizzly weather at Glencoe did not dampen the enthusiasm of the South East senior 
tennis players on Sunday 16th November. Winners were Bronwyn Neill and Craig 
Childs, with Marg Moffatt and Brenton Manser the runners-up. 
 

 
 
Brenton Manser, 
Bronwyn Neill, 
Marg Moffatt and Craig 
Childs 
 
 
 
 

 
Next event will be a Christmas theme held at Wattle Range on Sunday 14th 
December at 10am. 
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Riverland News 
President:  Kaye Tanner, 8583 2242 or 0408 832 246 
Secretary & 
Publicity Officer Ellen Traeger, 0437 819 125 
Treasurer:  Raylene Couzens 
 

The 2014 Riverland Tennis Seniors season concluded on Tuesday, 23rd September 
with a round robin doubles event followed by a high tea in the Berri clubrooms. 
Events had been held every Tuesday afternoon from the 29th of April with an 
average attendance of twelve people.  
 
 
 
At the conclusion of the day President 
Kaye Tanner presented the Alan 
Marschall Perpetual Trophy to Jessie 
Symens. This trophy is based on an 
aggregate and is accompanied with a 
monetary award. Second placegetter 
was Ellen Traeger with Helen Richter 
in third place. 
 

 
 
 
 
The women players are now preparing for 
the Mid Week Ladies Competition which 
begian on Thursday, 16th October at the 
Berri courts starting at 9:30am. 
Berri, Barmera and Loxton will have two 
teams while Renmark will have 1 team in 
this doubles competition. The program 

rotates around the four towns, with the Berri club in charge of organising 
procedures for the next two years. Any ladies, all ages, wishing to participate are 
encouraged to contact their local club or Kaye Tanner on 85832242. 
 
Ellen Traeger 
Secretary 
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MURRAY BRIDGE AND DISTRICTS 
SENIORS TENNIS ASSOCIATION 
 

PROGRAM FOR SEASON 2014-2015 
 
Please note:  Sturt  Reserve is a Dry-Zone. 
NB:  Events are held on the second Sun of the month 
 

DATE        EVENT TIME VENUE 
2014 

Sun Oct 12th  Round Robin 10:00am Bridge Lawn  
 (BYO lunch and drinks. BBQ avail to use) Courts 
Sun Nov 9th Host Riverland, South East & other Visitors  10:00am   Bridge Lawn  
     (cold meat lunch. Please supply salad & plate a/tea) Courts 
**Sun Dec 7th Round Robin 10:00am         Bridge Lawn         

Celebrating Paech’s 70th birthdays with a luncheon Courts 
 Meat supplied . Please bring salad to share. No gifts 

2015 
Sun Jan 11 Twilight  Round Robin 5.00pm Bridge Lawn 

Followed by Pizza/ Subway platter tea  Courts 

Sat Feb 7th Meal at Robe    
Sun Feb 8th Versus South East 10:00am Lucindale 
Sun Mar 8th Invitation Day 10:00am Bridge Lawn  

 (cold meat supplied. Bring Salad & a/tea to share) Courts 
Sun April 12th   Round Robin 10am Bridge Lawn 
 (BYO lunch and drinks. BBQ avail to use) Courts   
St May 9th  Berri practice / social 2.00pm          Bridge Lawn 
 Followed by a/tea (please bring a plate to share) Courts 
 Incorporating AGM   
May 16th – 18th   Berri Tournament Berri Tennis Complex 
July 12th Versus South East – Mt Gambier    10am  Activ8 Centre 
 
    With the start to the new season please pay your subs of $40 to Kathy ASAP. 

 
Patron: John Bryan 

President: Lorraine Vickers  8532 6839 
Vice President: Peter Paech 8532 3267 
Secretary: Lorraine Graetz 8532 6452 
Treasurer: Kathy Pfeiffer 8532 4304 

Committee:,Gerry Korzeba, Bev Paech, Rosemary Daish, 
Jill Woolford, Ray Rossiter & Yvonne Prizbilla 
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Local News 
 

 

WARM WELCOME TO NEW MEMBERS 
 
Association:   
Narsing Laddipeera, Scott Hughes, Lucy Steinberner, James Sterzl,  
Jagjit Singh Gilhotra 
South Park:  Nicholas Hears, Peter Cameron 
 

 
 

UNIFORM  CO-ORDINATOR  
 

Contact Chris Cave on 8379 7352 or 0412 627 456 for state shirts and jackets. 
 

 
 

PRIVACY 
 

Tennis Seniors SA is required to use Tennis Australia’s My Tennis database for 
recording member details.  If you have any objection to such information being 
used in this manner, please contact our Secretary on 8376 9197. 
 
 

 
 

SAVET MAIL OUT 
 
DUE TO CHANGES IN PRINTPOST PROCEDURES, WE CAN 
ONLY PLACE ONE ADDRESS LABEL ON THE ENVELOPE AS 
THE SCANNING SYSTEM OF AUSTRALIA POST REJECTS  
ENVELOPES WITH TWO LABELS.     
FOR COUPLES WHERE WE USUALLY PUT TWO LABELS, 
THERE WILL NOW BE ONLY ONE.  
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Sub-Committees 2014/2015 
 

Social/Catering SAVET  Consortium Reps 
Sue Hand Janet Wang   John Haren 
Janet Wang Brian Arnold Dennis Haupt 
Sue McKelvie Helen Schreier   
June Raven June Raven Sponsorship 
Rhonda Walker   David Cadman  
Sandra Bryant Ball Monitor    
 Dennis Haupt Trophies 

Publicity Officer   Sandra Bryant 
Rob Crawford Bar Manager & Canteen  
 David Cadman Social Tennis 
Tournament John Schluter Rod Cook 
Dennis Haupt (Chair)   Russell Klau 
Janet Wang (Sec) Membership Jeff Brown 
Barbara Mathews Helen Schreier  
Marie Stevens   Uniforms 
Elaine Caldana (TD) Competition Chris Cave 
Roger Davey Barbara Mathews  
David Cadman Gail Weinert Grounds 
 Ian Delbridge Louis Kemenyvary  
Selection Norbett Jahnke   
Janet Wang (Sec) Brian Arnold (Admin) Tennis SA Reps 
Women Ernest Stevenson (Recorder) John Haren 
Marie Stevens (Capt)   Dennis Haupt (Proxy) 
Barbara Mathews SA Website   
Sue Hand Sue McKelvie Court Hire  
Men  Janet Wang 
Mark Swanbury (Capt) Australian Selectors  
John Butterworth Andrew Schuelke   
Dennis Haupt Martin Richards    
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Members Business Directory 
 

Extra Virgin Olive Oil Do You Hate Accounts? 
Farmer direct from an SA Vet. Karen Simmonds  – Business2Basix  
10% proceeds to SA Tennis Seniors  Bookkeeping, MYOB training,  
2L Flagon $20  –  5L Jerrycan $45 Secretarial, Data Entry 
Orrin Newby Ph: Ph: 8356 6525 or 0433 447 289  
Ph: 8297 4141 or 0438 304 199 Email: ksimmonds@bb3x.com.au  
or Order at South Park Clubrooms  
  
Estate Planning and  Coverdrive Couriers 
Administration   
For tax effective wills, enduring and For all your expert courier needs 
medical powers of attorney, enduring Service beyond the Boundary 
guardianship. Discount for Vets.  David Cornish 
Joan Sedsman, Solicitor  Ph 8346 6600 or 0433437920 
Ph: 8231 0256 or 0438 523 374 Email: davidc@coverdrive.com.au 
 
“Horti-gal” Cert 111 Hort. 
Specialist pruning of fruit trees,   
roses, small hedges. Vegie plot CALL JANET WANG TO 
established and maintained in  BOOK ADVERTISING SPACE 
your garden. General garden advice. Ph: 8376 8765   Fax: 8376 8765 
Tennis Seniors members $45 per hour.   Mobile:  0408 123 356 
Call Sue Lefebvre for your free quote.  
0407 077 058 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Free Quotes     No job too small 
 Experienced Painter and Decorator 
 Free Quotes (able to quote after business hours if required) 
 Internal and External Painting and Repairs 
 Domestic and Commercial 
 Reliable and Affordable 
 Clean and Tidy 

Flexible working hours – including weekends and public holidays 
Contact:  Daniel Hand  0419 183 297 

Builder’s Lic/Reg  BLD100299 
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Melbourne Cup Luncheon 
 

 
 
   

   
   
   

Players from Tuesday Social Competition  
enjoyed a Melbourne Cup lunch on the first Tuesday of November. 

 


